WVPOC/WVAC BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

MAY 17, 2007
Attendance:  WVAC – Gary Cole, Barbara Clifford, Kelly Jeffries, Bill Clegg, Elmer Hynes, Don Meader, Peter Lambert, Bev Mason



WVPOC – Bill Clegg, Doug MacIver, Tom Gill, Elmer Hynes, Peter Lambert, Don Meader, Bev Mason



Guests:  Mike Jacobsen, Bill Fitzmaurice, Glenn Mason, Brian Burns

Approval of Minutes from April 26, 2007, board meeting:
WVAC – Motion to accept, seconded, passed.  WVPOC – Motion to accept, seconded, passed.

Treasurer’s Report:

Update on outstanding assessments:  WVAC – there are 3 members still having unpaid assessments, totaling $1,142.  Barbara has been in contact with all but 1.  Expects 1 of the 3 may go to small claims court.  WVPOC – there are 4 members with outstanding balances totaling $2,008.  Again, expects to receive payment on all but 1.

Public Input:  None

Budget Preparation WVAC – There were no recommendations for any changes.  Gary asked if the legal line was sufficient.  It was felt that there are no significant issues for aviation, so leave the budgeted line as is.  Kelly suggested we delete the telephone line and add the budget amount of $50 to Office Supplies.  Motion made to remove the telephone budget line of $50 and add it to the Office Supplies and Postage, seconded, passed.
Motion made to present the WVAC budget at annual meeting totaling $46,918, seconded, passed.

Annual Meeting Agenda WVAC - Went over the agenda for a final time.  Motion made to approve the agenda as written, seconded, passed.   Annual meeting to be held June 9, 2007, 9:00 AM to be held at Moore’s hangar.
Budget Preparation WVPOC – Barbara had updated the budget with a couple of changes brought up at the last board meeting.  New budget totaled $60,600.  Motion to move the telephone $50 to Office Supplies and Postage, seconded, passed.  

Motion made to present the WVPOC budget at annual meeting totaling $60,600, seconded, passed.

Annual Meeting Agenda WVPOC – Reviewed the proposed agenda to be presented at annual meeting.  Annual meeting to be held June 9, 2007, 1:00 PM to be held at Moore’s hangar.  While reviewing the agenda, the issue of ATV use on WV roads came up.  The board has received several letters/complaints outlining dangerous use of ATVs.  After much discussion, motion made “You have to be 16 years of age to use an OHRV.  If caught, you will be turned over to NH Fish & Game.”  Seconded, passed.  Don suggested that after annual meeting, a letter be sent out to all members with approval from the body.  Mike Jacobsen asked why a fine couldn’t be charged to violators.  If the fine is not paid, then a lien put on the property.  Don suggested we ask the attorney if there is any process.

Bob Clark Court Case:  Don updated all that Attorney Deborah Fauver has asked for a summary judgment.

Road Paving:  Nancy Drach and committee will give a presentation at annual meeting.

The board received a written request from the Nature Conservancy to have a short presentation at annual meeting.  They would like to update the community as to what is happening on the conservancy land.  Don suggested that we ask them to present at 12:30 p.m. so to have the aviation members stay after lunch and catch the property owners as they arrive.

Don read a letter from Alton Davis asking the board to address the condition of the initial paved portion of Old Mill Road.  He stated his observations and the need for some maintenance.  Glenn will have some information at annual meeting in regard to options the members will have.

Ray Latham wrote a letter in regard to OHRV.  The subject in on annual meeting agenda.

Motion to accept the agenda for presentation at annual meeting, seconded, passed.

Public Input:  None

Motion to adjourn, seconded, passed.

Next meeting July 19, 2007, 6:30 pm at Peter Lambert’s home.

UPDATE – Next Meeting – June 21st, 6:30 pm at Peter Lambert’s home.

 Respectfully submitted,
Bev Mason, Secretary
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